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BOARD OF STATE EXAMINERS OF 
PLUMBERS AND GAS FITTERS 

 
February 22, 2023 

 
BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

Board of State Examiners of Plumbers and Gas Fitters will be conducting a remote Board  
meeting on Wednesday, February22, 2023, starting at 9:00 a.m. 

 
IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF G.L. C. 30A § 20, NOTICE IS HEREBY 

GIVEN THAT THE BOARD OF STATE EXAMINERS OF PLUMBERS AND GAS FITTERS 
WILL CONVENE A SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 

MEETING VIA TELEPHONE/VIDEO CONFERENCE: 
 

Microsoft Teams meeting 

Join on your computer, mobile app or room device 

Click here to join the meeting 

Meeting ID: 294 330 856 402  
Passcode: mcgfYp 

Download Teams | Join on the web 

Or call in (audio only) 

+1 857-327-9245,,656423663#   United States, Boston 

Phone Conference ID: 656 423 663# 

Find a local number  

Learn More | Meeting options  
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Member and Staff Attendance 
 
 

MEMBERS APPOINTMENT PRESENT ABSENT 
Mr. Joseph McNamee Member, Master Gas Fitter   

Mr. Harold Knight Member, Journeyman Plumber   
Mr. John Cruz Member, LP Installer   

Mr. Bahig A. Kaldas, P. E. Member, Plumbing Engineer   
Mr. Joseph V. Waskiewicz Member, Master Plumber   

Mr. Wayne Thomas Member Journeyman Gasfitter   
Ms. Ruth Alfasso Member, Dept. of Public Health   

Ms. Sarah Badway Public Member   
Mr. Dan Kilburn Member, DOL Designee   

STAFF    
Mr. Charles Kilb Board Legal Counsel   

Mr. Kenneth Peterson Executive Director   
Mr. Michael Guida Board Code Consultant   

 
9:00 A.M. AGENDA REVIEW:  
By Chairman Joseph McNamee 

 
 

Informational Listening Session on Alternatives to Traditional 
Ladies and Mens Toilet Rooms 

The Board encourages any interested members of the public, regardless of expertise, to attend this 
meeting and provide the Board with comments, opinions, and if desired, prospective language.  Please 
note, this session is specifically designated for the above topic only, the Board is not seeking comments 
related to other areas of the plumbing or gas codes at this time.   In addition, the Board welcomes the 
submission of written comments, especially if comments are extensive and cannot be shared in a 
reasonable amount of time at the listening session.  Written submissions may be submitted via first-class 
mail to the address above or in e-mail to: Plumbingboard@mass.gov 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
Note: 
Reasonable accommodations or modifications will be provided to enable individuals with disabilities to 
participate in this Plumbing Board meeting. All requests should be submitted to Cheryl Yebba at (617)-
727-4992 as soon as possible prior to the scheduled Board Meeting. While the Board of Examiners of 
Plumbers & Gas Fitters will attempt to honor all requests, requests received without sufficient time prior 
to the meeting may not be provided due to feasibility. 
 

mailto:Plumbingboard@mass.gov
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